
CITY COUNCIL
REGULAR WORKSHOP/SPECIAL MEETING
TUESDAY, JULY 9, 2024
5:30 p.m.
1.   The Regular Worksession/Special Meeting was called to order in the City Council Chambers at 5:30 p.m.  The following Councilmembers were present: Mayor Rachel Medina, Mayor Pro-tem Lydia DeHaven, Robert Dobry, Bill Lewis, Matthew Keefauver, April Randle, and Dennis Spruell.  Staff present included:  Legal Assistant/C&E Development Assistant Lydia Regalado, Assistant Chief of Police Andy Brock, Judge Beth Padilla, Deputy City Clerk Donna Murphy, City Clerk Linda Smith, City Manager Drew Sanders, and City Attorney Patrick Coleman.  There were two citizens in the audience.    
2.  An update from Municipal Court Judge Beth Padilla was held.  Judge Padilla stated that she has been on the bench for Municipal Court since November 2021.  She stated that Outreach Court, in conjunction with the Pinon Project, was started last year and four people have graduated from the program.  Municipal Court staff includes Court Administrator Carla Odell and Court Clerk Jasmine Petrose, and additional City staff has been helping on Monday morning to answer the phone and keep the Court flowing.  She spoke about how well the Court system is running and thanked staff for their hard work.  Discussion was held on how a shoplifting case is handled.  Judge Padilla spoke about the typically handled cases in Municipal Court which include trespass, open container, alcohol in the park, and traffic violations.  Judge Padilla spoke about jail sentences that may be issued for a variety of reasons and alcohol evaluations that are being requested.  Council thanked Judge Padilla for her work and how she has handled the Court process.
3.  Councilmember Dobry moved that Council adjourn into Executive Session at 5:45 p.m., for discussion of a personnel matter, specifically to conduct a review of Cortez City Attorney Coleman’s performance and to discuss possible amendments to Mr. Coleman’s employment agreement as authorized by C.R.S. Section 24-6-402(4)(f)(I).  The Executive Session will not involve any specific employee who has requested discussion of the matter in open session; any member of this body or any elected official; the appointment of any person to fill an office of this body or of an elected official; or personnel policies that do not require the discussion of matters personal to particular employees.  Councilmember Lewis seconded the motion and the vote was as follows:
          DeHaven         Dobry         Keefauver            Lewis        Medina        Randle         Spruell          

             Yes                 Yes                 Yes                Yes              Yes             Yes               Yes
Council returned from Executive Session at 7:20 p.m.  The participants in the Executive Session included City Manager Sanders and City Attorney Coleman for a portion of the Executive Session and Mayor Medina, Mayor Pro-tem DeHaven, Councilmember Dobry, Councilmember Keefauver, Councilmember Lewis, Councilmember Randle, and Councilmember Spruell.  No adoption of any policy, position, resolution, rule, regulations, or other formal action occurred during Executive Session.

4.  General Discussion.  Councilmember Keefauver stated that he would like Council to discuss a possible cap on the number of marijuana stores allowed in the community and staff will schedule discussion on the request at a future worksession.
The regular workshop was adjourned at 7:28 p.m.

